
 

 

2017 is off to a great start at the OTSH 
Learning Center.   
 

Our adult computer classes and student tutoring are up and 

running. To join the adult computer fun – and this group has a 

great time – call Stephanie Woods at 281-703-6872 . 

 

Tutor Needed - If you would like to make a difference in a 

child’s life and have an hour available on Wednesday evenings 

for this school semester, we need a math tutor  for a 3rd grade girl, 

from 5:30 to 6:30 on Wednesdays at the Learning Center. Tutor 

will need both Spring ISD and Learning Center background 

checks. We will help you with everything you need. Call Rebecca 

Renfro at 713-962-6038 for questions or to volunteer. We would 

love to have you on board.  

 

Meeting Our Community - On Saturday, January 14th, 

three of us took to the streets to meet our neighbors. We knocked 

on doors, talked to several new friends, and handed out Learning 

Center flyers. We had a great time and plan to head out one 

Saturday each month for the rest of this school semester.  

 

Adult Literacy - If you know an adult of any age who needs 

one-on-one help with reading or writing skills, we are here to 

help. All inquiries will be kept confidential and schedules are 

flexible. Call Margaret Smith at 281-353-7012 . 

 

Special Events - Coming up – we plan to support Truevine’s 

upcoming March homeless outreach with a relevant educational 

presentation. Thank you, Lisa Harris, for coordinating this. We 

are looking forward to quarterly special programs for all our 

community to enjoy and learn. 

 

Thank you all for your support, and have a great 
2017! 
 

Learning Center Advisory Committee: 
 Rebecca Renfro, chairman,   
 Lisa Gilliam Harris 
 Margaret Smith 
 Stephanie Woods 
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We have celebrated 10 years of 

working together as churches 

and community and have 

begun a second decade  

of ministry! 

Over the years there have been 

some negative reactions to  

part of our name (Task Force)  

so we’ve decided 

to change our name  

to better reflect who we are,  

not a Task Force   

but a community organization 

that works together for the 

betterment of  Old Town 

Spring Heights and the 

surrounding community. 
 

WE WANT  

YOUR INPUT!  
 

Please send your ideas and 

suggestions for a new name to  
 

info@otshtf.org  
 

or bring them to the monthly 

OTSHTF Assembly meeting  

at St. Paul on Monday, 

February 6, 7:00pm 
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OLD TOWN SPRING HEIGHTS ASSEMBLY/

COMMUNITY MEETINGS 

    1st Monday of every month  

    at St. Paul Methodist Church 
 

    Next Meeting Dates:  February 6 & March 6  
                                         7:00 p.m. at St. Paul Church 

COMMUNITY WORSHIP SERVICES  

    3rd Sunday of every month at 6:00pm 
 

    Next Services:    

 February 19 at Truevine Church 

 March 19 at  (to be announced later) 

In 1982 Sister Lula 

Bell Haynes had a 

vision of celebrating 

“A God’s Kind of Love” instead of “A Man’s Kind of 

Love” on Valentine’s Day. So, the 2nd Sunday in 

February was set aside each year at Truevine as our 

Annual Love Day Program. Sister Lula Bell Haynes 

served as the Love Day Program Chairman for 31 

years. Sister Haynes has gone on to be with the Lord, 

but we thank God for her dedication, faithfulness, and 

vision to use the proceeds from the Love Day 

Programs to benefit the youth of Truevine Mission 

Baptist Church and the Old Town Spring Heights 

Community. 

 

Funds from the Love Day Program support the 

Benjamin F. and Berniece Clark Scholarship Fund. 

Sister Haynes stated; “it is my sincere prayer that the 

Love Day Program will continue to be of service to 

this church and community.” Our Love Day Program 

is now coordinated by the Benjamin F. and Berniece 

Clark Scholarship Fund Committee. On February 12, 

2017, at 3pm we will be celebrating our 35th Love Day 

Program at Truevine. In honor of the late Sister Lula 

Bell Haynes an Award for Excellence will be given 

each year to a person(s) for their exceptional support 

of the scholarship fund, our youth, and the Old Town 

Spring Heights Community.  

 

The 2017 

LULA BELL HAYNES AWARD FOR EXCELLENCE  

goes to 
 

SISTER BARBARA ROBERSON  
 

of Truevine Missionary Baptist Church. 

 

We want to express our appreciation for your 

generosity in support of the scholarship fund. Your 

personal commitment is incredibly helpful and allows 

us to financially assist our college students. Your 

assistance means so much to the Benjamin F. and 

Berniece Clark Scholarship Fund but even more to our 

students.  

 

Thanks,  

Benjamin F. and Berniece Clark  

Scholarship Fund Committee 
ST. PAUL UMC FAMILY & FRIENDS DAY  

    Sunday, March 12  —  3:00pm 

     426 Booker Road. — All are invited.  

TRUEVINE’S LOVE DAY PROGRAM 

    Sunday, February 12 at 3:00pm 

    See article on this page  

ST. PAUL UMC SOUL FOOD/HERITAGE 

SUNDAY 

    Sunday, February 26 

     Old fashioned worship service at 10:30am followed by a 

Soul Food Potluck  

ST. PAUL UMC MUSICAL  

    “Endurance” - A Michael Robinson Production   

    Saturday, February 25 - 4:30pm 

     426 Booker Road. — All are invited.  

RED HAT LUNCHEON - Part 2 

    Saturday, February 25 at 10:00am 

    at Truevine Christian Life Center 

    Contact Gladys Phillips if you would like to attend.  



 

SAFE ZONE     
(THOUGHTS FROM ONE 
OF OUR PASTORS) 
 

I was sitting with my son 

in a moment where he was 

frustrated. My words to 

him were, “Son are you angry? If you are it’s okay to 

express it. If you are mad at me, don’t be afraid and 

hide it.” We had an agreement where he could ask for 

a safe zone in order to express himself. His emotions 

are real and I don’t want him to ignore them. Our 

safe zone allows him to express them so that they can 

be dealt with. 

 

Man, I have dealt with an array of emotions recently. 

My dad is suffering and I’m not sure when the end 

will come. It’s amazing the unexpected feelings that 

can bubble up when you are staring brokenness in the 

face and there is nothing you can do to fix it. I say 

“unexpected” emotions because I have shed very 

little tears. This horrendous journey has been such a 

long one for my dad and for my family that my 

emotions have been mostly numb while in the 

presence of my dad. I’m staring at him now as he 
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 SUPPORT YOUR OLD TOWN SPRING HEIGHTS STREET CAPTAINS  

Annetta Mitchell Branch Verna Jenkins Henderson, Willow 

 E. Hardy Ella Senegal West Hardy, Spring Stuebner 

Veronica Collins Pruitt Linda Hightower Nelson 

Marlen Vega Booker Joyce Abrom Border 

Kathy Dorsey Oak Donald Gilliam Magnolia, Walnut, Caroline, Elm 

Your Street Captains are committed to 

making the Old Town Spring Heights 

Community  a place where neighbors 

know and care for each other.   
 

Let them know about special occasions 

and community concerns that can be 

shared in this newsletter. 

Red Hat History Gathering 
 

We had such a lovely time sharing stories of Old Town Spring Heights 
history at our first Red Hat Luncheon.  
 

We will meet again on Saturday, February 25, 2017  at 10am  
at Truevine Missionary Baptist Church Christian Life Center 

 

If you have any old pictures, old church programs with written history 
in them or any other information that might be of help to this com-
mittee please share it with us. 
 

Contact Person:  Gladys Phillips  (281) 793-8414 

Note:  Just as this newsletter was going to print we heard 

that Scott’s dad went to be with the Lord on January 30.  

Please remember him and his family in your prayers. 

lays almost lifeless but very much alive and I feel more 

like a chaplain than a son. No, not even a chaplain, 

because I don’t even know what to say or do half of the 

time. Sometimes I feel angry. Sometimes that anger is 

directed at others. Sometimes myself. Sometimes God. 

 

What I’m thankful for is a Heavenly Father that gives me a 

safe zone to express my emotions. He doesn’t want me to 

cover the shame that some of my unexpected emotions can 

bring about (Genesis 2:25; 3:7-10). If I hide it from God it 

can’t be healed. If I don’t uncover my pain, then I’m not 

giving God the opportunity to cover it in his grace. God 

can handle our emotions (Psalm 10:1; 22:1; 42:9; 44:23-

24; 74:1, 11; 79:10). In fact he wants to! It doesn’t mean 

that our emotions are always justified, but they are real. He 

wants to handle it because he loves you deeply. Yeah, it 

may not feel like it right now, and if it doesn’t then tell 

him that too. I’m thankful for my safe zone with God. 

Lord knows I’ve needed it. 

 

  ~ Scott Hescht, Pastor 

      The Haven Community Church in Old Town Spring 

http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Gen%202.25
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Genesis%203.7-10
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Ps%2010.1
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2022.1
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2042.9
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2044.23-24
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2044.23-24
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2074.1
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2074.11
http://biblia.com/bible/esv/Psalm%2079.10


 

Old Town Spring Heights Task Force 

     2050 FM 2920 Rd  
     Spring TX 77388 
 

www.oldtownspringheights.org  
Email:  info@OTSHTF.org  

Facebook:  Old Town Spring Heights 

 

We envision spiritual and community 

transformation of Old Town Spring Heights 

where there is preservation of a historic 

neighborhood in which its citizens have 

developed leadership responsibility for 

continued improvements in social conditions, 

safe environment, healthy standards and 

educational future for its residents. 

REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY 
OR ILLEGAL DUMPING:   
SHERIFF          (281-537-1606)  
CONSTABLE   (281-376-3472)  

 
THIS IS YOUR COMMUNITY  -  HELP PROTECT IT! 

Street Lights  

TO REPORT A STREET LIGHT OUT:  Call Centerpoint Energy at 713-207-2222 

Old Town Spring Heights Residents -  
Your donation of $7.00 a month is needed to  keep the lights on  

      HELP KEEP YOUR COMMUNITY SAFE AND CLEAN 

ditches/culverts need cleaning out, road 
repairs… 

 

Use one of these reporting methods: 

   • Submit online work order:  (www.hcp4.net/assistance/CAD/

WORF) 

  • Call the Community Assistance Department  (281-353-8424) 

Monday thru Friday from 8:00am to 5:00pm. 

   • Email your request  to cadir@hcp4.net 

   • Fax a work order form to 281-893-5589 

 

Need help with any of these processes?  Come to the 
Old Town Spring Heights Task Force Assembly meet-
ings (the 1st Monday of each month) or Contact 

Rev. David Harris at St. Paul Church 



 

The True Story of "Hidden Figures,"  
the Forgotten Women Who Helped Win  
the Space Race 
 

A new book and movie document the accomplishments of NASA’s black “human comput-

ers” whose work was at the heart of the country’s greatest battles.  - By Maya Wei-Haas 

(SMITHSONIAN.COM) 

 

As America stood on the brink of a Second World War, the push for aeronautical advance-

ment grew ever greater, spurring an insatiable demand for mathematicians. Women were 

the solution. Ushered into the Langley Memorial Aeronautical Laboratory in 1935 to shoul-

der the burden of number crunching, they acted as human computers, freeing the engi-

neers of hand calculations in the decades before the digital age. Sharp and successful, the female population at Langley 

skyrocketed. 

 

Many of these “computers” are finally getting their due, but conspicuously missing from this story of female achieve-

ment are the efforts contributed by courageous, African-American women. Called the West Computers, after the area to 

which they were relegated, they helped blaze a trail for mathematicians and engineers of all races and genders to follow. 

 

“These women were both ordinary and they were extraordinary,” says Margot Lee Shetterly. Her new book IƛŘŘŜƴ CƛƎπ

ǳǊŜǎ shines light on the inner details of these women’s lives and accomplishments. The book's film adaptation, starring 

Octavia Spencer and Taraji P. Henson, is now open in theaters. 

 

“We've had astronauts, we’ve had engineers—John Glenn, Gene Kranz, Chris Kraft,” she says. “Those guys have all told 

their stories.” Now it’s the women’s turn.  Growing up in Hampton, Virginia, in the 1970s, Shetterly lived just miles away 

from Langley. Built in 1917, this research complex was the headquarters for the National Advisory Committee for Aero-

nautics (NACA) which was intended to turn the floundering flying gadgets of the day into war machines. The agency was 

dissolved in 1958, to be replaced by the National Aeronautics and Space Agency (NASA) as the space race gained speed. 

 

The West Computers were at the heart of the center’s advancements. They worked through equations that described 

every function of the plane, running the numbers often with no sense of the greater mission of the project. They contrib-

uted to the ever-changing design of a menagerie of wartime flying machines, making them faster, safer, more aerody-

namic. Eventually their stellar work allowed some to leave the computing pool for specific projects—Christine 

Darden worked to advance supersonic flight, Katherine Johnson calculated the trajectories for the Mercury and Apollo 

missions. NASA dissolved the remaining few human computers in the 1970s as the technological advances made their 

roles obsolete. 

 

The first black computers didn’t set foot at Langley until the 1940s. 

Though the pressing needs of war were great, racial discrimination re-

mained strong and few jobs existed for African-Americans, regardless of 

gender. That was until 1941 when A. Philip Randolph, pioneering civil 

rights activist, proposed a march on Washington, D.C., to draw attention 

to the continued injustices of racial discrimination. With the threat of 

100,000 people swarming to the Capitol, President Franklin D. Roosevelt 

issued Executive Order 8802, preventing racial discrimination in hiring for 

federal and war-related work. This order also cleared the way for the 

black computers, slide rule in hand, to make their way into NACA history. 

 

Melba Roy led the the group 

human computers who tracked 

the Echo satellites in the 

1960s. (NASA) 

Katherine Johnson at her desk at Langley with 

a "celestial training device." (NASA) 

http://www.smithsonianmag.com/author/maya-wei-haas/
http://www.smithsonianmag.com/science-nature/nasas-rocket-girls-are-no-longer-forgotten-history-180958791/
https://www.harpercollins.com/9780062363596/hidden-figures
https://www.harpercollins.com/9780062363596/hidden-figures
https://www.nasa.gov/centers/glenn/about/bios/glennbio.html
http://history.nasa.gov/naca/overview.html
http://www.nasa.gov/centers/langley/news/researchernews/rn_CDarden.html
http://www.nasa.gov/audience/foreducators/a-lifetime-of-stem.html


 
Surrounded by the West Computers and other academics, it took decades for Shetterly to realize the magnitude of the 

women’s work. “It wasn't until my husband, who was not from Hampton, was listening to my dad talk about some of 

these women and the things that they have done that I realized,” she says. “That way is not necessarily the norm”. 

 

The spark of curiosity ignited, Shetterly began researching these women. Unlike the male engineers, few of these 

women were acknowledged in academic publications or for their work on various projects. Even more problematic was 

that the careers of the West Computers were often more fleeting than those of the white men. Social customs of the 

era dictated that as soon as marriage or children arrived, these women would retire to become full-time homemakers, 

Shetterly explains. Many only remained at Langley for a few years. 

 

But the more Shetterly dug, the more computers she discovered. “My investigation became more like an obsession,” 

she writes in the book. “I would walk any trail if it meant finding a trace of one of the computers at its end.” 

 

She scoured telephone directories, local newspapers, employee newsletters and the NASA archives to add to her grow-

ing list of names. She also chased down stray memos, obituaries, wedding announcements and more for any hint at 

the richness of these women’s lives. “It was a lot of connecting the dots,” she says. 

 

“I get emails all the time from people whose grandmothers or mothers worked there,” she says. “Just today I got an 

email from a woman asking if I was still searching for computers. [She] had worked at Langley from July 1951 through 

August 1957.” 

Langley was not just a laboratory of science and engineering; “in many ways, it was a racial relations laboratory, a gen-

der relations laboratory,” Shetterly says. The researchers came from across America. Many came from parts of the 

country sympathetic to the nascent Civil Rights Movement, says Shetterly, and backed the progressive ideals of ex-

panded freedoms for black citizens and women. 


